
Newsletter of Our Lady of the Way Catholic Primary School, Emu Plains 
17 Troy Street, Emu Plains 2750  Phone:  4777 7200,  Email: OLOW@parra.catholic.edu.au,  Web: www.olowemuplains.catholic.edu.au/ 

“To act justly, To love tenderly and To walk humbly with our God” 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 

27th September  2018 

DIARY DATES 
 

 

Friday 28 September 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

Monday 15 October 

First day of Term 4 
 

Wed-Fri 24-26 October 

Year 5 Camp 
 

Saturday 27 October 

Trivia Night 
 

Wednesday 31 October 

Kinder 2019 
Orientation & Parent 

Meeting, 
 8.45 – 10.45am 

 

Thursday 1 November 

All Saints Day 
 

Friday 2 November 

All Souls Day 
 

Monday 26 November 

Swimming Program 
Begins 

 

Monday 3 December 

Christmas Carol Night 
 

Wed 5 December 

Primary Swimming 
Carnival 

 

Wed 12 December 

Year 6 Graduation 
Mass 

 

Thursday 13 December 

Thank You Afternoon 
Tea 

 

Friday 14 December 

9am Awards 
Ceremony 

7pm Year 6 Social 
 

Monday 17 December 

End of Year Mass 
 

Wed 19 December 

Last day for students 
 

Thursday 31 January 

First day of school for 
Years 1-6 

 

Friday 1 February 

Kinder begin, half day 

Dear Parents, Carers, Students & Friends, 
 

Thank you to the many, many grandparents who visited us today for Grandparents’ Day. This event seems to 
be getting bigger and bigger each year! It was a beautiful Mass, followed by morning tea and a snapshot of 
creativity presented by our students. Grandparents also had opportunities to celebrate the learning that is 
going on in each grade. This was followed by a BBQ organised by our Year 6 parents and a wonderful book 
fair to stock up before the holidays. Thank you also to the many parent helpers and for the dedicated staff 
who prepared the children for the day and work alongside each and every one of them daily.  
 
We give thanks to all of our grandparents for the love and care they show our children. Grandparents have 
the experience and knowledge that comes from surviving a great many years of life’s battles. They have the 
wisdom to know when to share this experience and knowledge with their grandchildren.  
 
As grandparents are free to love, guide and befriend children without having to take daily responsibility for 
them, they can often reach out beyond pride and fear of failure and close the gap between generations. 
Besides being the keepers of family traditions and history, grandparents provide grandchildren with examples 
of hard work and family loyalty.  
 
Grandparents’ stories contribute to family identity by sharing knowledge about relatives, important events, 
family traditions, the grandparent’s childhood and the childhood of the grandchild’s parent. As these stories 
are passed on, the grandchild can gain a positive image of their place within the family and a positive image 
of ageing.  
 
When one becomes a parent, they automatically give their parents a new position in life, that of being 
grandparents. At the same time, they give their child the added security of belonging to an extended family. 
The relationship between grandchild and grandparent can be very life-enhancing: a grandchild can bring love, 
energy, optimism, laughter, youthfulness and sometimes purpose to the life of their grandparent. At the same 
time, a grandparent can provide maturity, knowledge, stability, a wise ear and unconditional love to a 
grandchild.  
 
Nowadays, being a grandparent might not be as simple as you would like. However, whether you are a 
grandparent, step-grandparent or even a grandparent raising a grandchild, you are an important person in 
your grandchild’s life.  
 

God, our heavenly Father, we ask your blessings on our grandparents.  
They are valued links between the past and the present.  

They are treasured gifts and strong models.  
May they be anchors that provide stability and a sense of identity for us.  

May their wisdom guide us.  
May their lived example challenge us.  

May their witness to their faith strengthen us.  
May they always be surrounded by the love, respect and support of their families.  

Lord, bless and empower our grandparents.  
Keep them in your love.  

Give them your joy and peace each day, so that they may forever follow your son Jesus.  
Amen 

  
 

  

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
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We again come to the end of another term and what a busy term we have shared together! So many events, liturgies, 
sacramental opportunities, prayer reflections, educational experiences and creative performances have occurred this term 
that it is no surprise that schools are really becoming the hub of our communities. Thank you to all our parents for their 
continued support. Without you journeying with your child through their educational and spiritual life we would not have 
achieved the many exciting experiences along the way.  
 
Teaching children is a very challenging profession. It takes constant dedication, knowledge and passion to do what happens 
every day. The teaching staff at OLOW is one of the most committed groups I have had the privilege to work along-side. We 
don’t always get things right. However, we always strive to do what we can to improve the learning outcomes for all the 
children in our care. A lot of the role happens behind the scenes and I wish to thank our staff not only for what they do for 
your children, but also how they go about the day to day of living in this community of faith and hope.  
 
We are truly blessed to work with the best children in the world. Our children need to be congratulated for all their hard 
work, for never giving up on the learning they are constantly challenged with and always looking out and caring for each 
other.  
 

God bless and safe holidays, 
 

Miss Emma Mizzi 

Acting Principal  

 
OUR LADY OF THE WAY MISSION STATEMENT

 
Our Lady of the Way is a Catholic community in which children, teachers and parents 
nurture a sense of personal worth as they work together in a safe, happy, challenging 

and faith-centred learning environment.

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR TERM 3 WEEKS 8 & 9  

    

Lorcan Byrne, Annalise Henderson, Jackson Gabriel, Luke Wilding, Rowan Astridge, Koby-Lee Edwards, Trinity 
Callaghan, Jye Walsh, Krystal Trigg, Jack Sikic, Bailey Stonehouse, Jacinta Roser, Jayden Munce, Aiden Cremen, 
Cooper Sulic, Zac Levy, Abigail Andrews, Jayden Miles, Keira Blazek, Blade Funnell, Tyler Clifford, Oscar King, Henry 
Hurst, Miley Sibbald-Kelly, Ruby Coghlan, George Bouletos, Hamish Gauke, Kristian Kohler, Hugo So, Jahkalian 
Pendreigh, Iven So, Daniel Partlett, Nikayla Pusko, Addison Riley, Drae Funnell, Charlotte Ahern, Alexander 
Hayward, Lucia Hooke, Cooper Bahlmann, Carter Jones, Leilahni Isaia, Sophie Jones, Taylor Latham, Cara Smith, 
Phoebe Krusic, Dieter Erdmann, Jude Godfey and Sandra Elias.   
 

 

 

 
 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

Confirmation 2018: 
 

Congratulations to the following children who celebrated the Sacrament of 
Confirmation during a beautiful ceremony on September 20. Congratulations must 
be extended to families who helped to prepare the children for the sacred moment 
and to the Parish team for all their hard work and organisation. 

Daisy Andersen 

Kiera Blazek 

Isabella Bradley-Labra 

Holly Clark 

Taylah Cowley 

Tanner Crook 

Finbar Cullen 

Lewis Edwards 

Ava Eekman 

Mason Eekman 

Grace Foster  

Cooper Hartstonge 

Lucienne Heffernan 

Sophie Jones 

Ella Keigan 

Mia Kuster 
Taylor Latham 

Lincoln Mayer 
Adrienne Moffitt-Bourke 

Isabelle Moran 

Kees Muller 
Noah Pascoe  

Breha Pearson 

Harrison Phillips 

Archie Prendergast 
Hakopa Raukawa 

Isabelle Roots 

Cara Smith 

Scarlett Storr 
Ariella Stroud 

Benjamin Tabor 
Samuel Thompson 

 
 
Carole Day 
Religious Education Coordinator 
 

 

 
 

On Friday 2nd November, we will bless and farewell Mrs Veling and wish her well as she 

continues her work with the St Michael’s Blacktown South community. 

The family and friends are invited to join the school at 12pm for mass in the OLOW church.  

Following mass, parents and friends are invited to join Mrs Veling for afternoon tea  

in the Parish Hall.  

  Further information early next term.  

 

 



ATTENDANCE - EVERY LEARNER - EVERY DAY 
At Our Lady of the Way, we continue to promote positive student attendance. Thank you to our parents for the 
support and value that you place on your child being at school each day. Regular school attendance plays a critical 
role in ensuring that every student has access to the same learning opportunities. When students are not at 
school, are late to school or leave school early, they are missing out on so much that can impact on their future 
learning.  
 

Our school average this week is 88.8% which is just below the CEDP target of 
90%. Congratulations to Kindergarten, Year 4 and Year 6 who continue to display 
excellent attendance. We love seeing all our students at school!  
 
Absence Explanation Note: If your child is away from school, a note explaining 
their absence is required within 7 days of returning to school. If no note is 
received the absence is recorded as ‘unexplained’. Parents can use the Skoolbag 

app to email an absence note to school.  
 
Partial Absences (PA) are recorded for each child every time they are late to school or leave early from school. 
Partial Absence from school does add up to time away from learning, settling into routines of the day or saying 
goodbye at the end of the day. It is important that all children are at school by 8:45am when our school day 
starts. A Partial Absence is recorded from this time and an explanation is required by parents or a carer to be 
signed in through the Office. 
 
LEAVING OLOW AT THE END OF 2018? 
A reminder to families that a term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing MUST be given to the principal before 
the removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The notice can be given any time during the term 
for the next term and where appropriate notice has been received, a pro-rata credit will be calculated. Where a 
term’s notice has not been given to the principal, the term’s school fees will be charged for your children. This is 
a Diocesan Policy. 
 

OLOW TRIVIA NIGHT – SAVE THE DATE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
The P&F would like to invite you and your 
friends to our 2018 Trivia night 
Date - Saturday 27th October 
Theme – Movies & TV Shows 
Come and enjoy an evening of fun and 
laughter. 
 
 

 
Transition to Summer Uniform 

Students are now invited to wear either their FULL Summer OR Winter uniform to school. Students should not 
be wearing parts of either uniform. Please refer to the uniform requirements below. The transition period will 
be until the end of the term. From Term 4, all students should be in full Summer uniform.  
 

Girls Summer Uniform Boys Summer Uniform 
o Green and white check dress 
o Bottle green jumper, zip jacket or school sloppy joe 

with school emblem 
o Black leather school shoes (no back joggers) 
o Plain white ankle socks (not sport anklet socks) 
o Bottle green school hat with emblem 
o Green, white or gold hair ties 

o Grey ‘blocker school style shorts (cargo style or 
corduroy are not permitted) & mint short sleeve 
shirt with school logo 

o Bottle green jumper, zip jacket or school sloppy joe 
with school emblem 

o Black leather school shoes (no back joggers) 
o Grey socks (not sport ankle socks) 
o Bottle green school hat with emblem 

 



SPORTS NEWS 
 

NSWCPS MacKillop Track & Field Championships 

 

Congratulations to the following students who were 

members of the 2018 Parramatta Diocesan Athletics Team 

and competed at the NSWCPS MacKillop Track & Field 

Championships on Monday 24th September at Sydney 

Olympic Park, Athletics Centre, Homebush. 
 

Boys Relay team - Jacob Bennett, Declan Casey, William 

Pearson and Dominic Vella  
Girls Relay team - Holly Clarke, Milaya Cleary, Jade Elford 

and Sienna Gahagan 
Declan Casey - 100m  
Jade Elford - 100m, 200m, Long Jump 
Sienna Gahagan - 100m, Long Jump 
Edward Lennon - 100m, 200m, Shot Put, Discus  
William Pearson - 100m 
Max Selby - 100m, Long Jump 
 

We are all very proud of you and your achievements. You should be all proud of how far you have 

come and the personal bests that you have achieved. Congratulations to the Girls Relay Team who 

have made it to new next stage - State Championships.  
  

  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Stage Three Touch Football Gala Day 

 

We had a fantastic day at the Stage Three Touch Football Gala Day! All our students should be very 

proud of the amazing sportsmanship they displayed and their outstanding team work. We were 

congratulated on how well we encouraged not only our own school teams but how we encouraged 

other school teams. The day would not have been able to happen without our parent helpers. A 

special mention to the coaches and managers on the day - Mrs King, Mr Vella, Sean, Mrs Eekman and 

Mrs Clark. Thank you to all our supporters who came on the day, especially Tim and Bonnie from 

COSHC. Congratulations to the Boys Green team, Girls team and the mixed team who won overall for 

their pool.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 

 

  



GENERAL NEWS 
 

THE RECYCLABLES COLLECTION ZONE AT OLOW IS OPEN. 
Our Lady of the Way School has joined forces with the Return & Earn Container Collection 
at Blacktown and has been asked to participate in the ‘Scrap for Schools’ Program. 
 
This means the school is a drop off and pick up point for recyclables. The school has an 
account with the Blacktown collection point and all funds generated from recyclables 
collected from our school or dropped off by families at their facilities, will be paid into 
our account.  
 
If the bottle/carton has 10c refund written on the label, please deposit it in our white 

bags. So far (in one term) we have filled to the brim 4 large white bags. Only 6 bags to go before we can exchange 
them for money!  
 

 
PLEASE DOWNLOAD THE SKOOLBAG APP 

Skoolbag is a free app that can be downloaded to your phone, iPad and computer as a form of communication 

with the school. Skoolbag IS NOT a social media app. It is available from iTunes and Google. Just search for OLOW 

Emu Plains and you will see our school crest. All school notes, notices and newsletters are updated onto this site 

and you will receive an alert when something is uploaded or there is an important or urgent announcement.  

 
SCHOOL FEES 
 
Thank you to the families who have finalised their school fees for 2018. These fees were due Wednesday 29 
August 2018.  
  
Please be advised that unless alternative arrangements have been made with the Principal or myself, fees are 
payable in accordance with the Diocesan School Fees Policy which states “all fees are due and payable within 
30 days of the date the school account statement is issued.”  
  
If you are having difficulties with the payment of your school fees, I encourage you to contact me on 4777 7200 or olow-
emupfees@parra.catholic.edu.au to discuss payment options. The Catholic Education Office is committed to supporting 
families experiencing genuine financial hardship. Please be assured of complete confidentiality when discussing financial 
issues. 
  
The school fee collection process has commenced on overdue accounts that have not been addressed as above. 
 
Pascale Vion 
Senior Finance Officer 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

Changes to the School Canteen Menu  

From Monday 22nd October (Term 4, Week 2), the canteen will have a new menu that has lots of new healthy items. The 
canteen is phasing out the less healthy items and replacing them with fresh, natural ingredients that will be made from scratch 
on the premises. 
Although the new Healthy Canteen guidelines do not commence until 2020, as a community, we want to be the first in the 
region to make the changes. There are lots of amazing new foods that the kids will love. 
“Healthy Canteens whole philosophy is to provide your children with healthy alternatives. Brenda, our canteen lady, has built up a great 
relationship with the community and all of the students, and it’s time to phase the non-healthy alternatives out of the canteen for good. Each 
day, the kids are so eager to try the fresh cooked food, and the sales of our healthy counter items have significantly increased, so now is the 
time to make the change. Healthy Canteens is only going to get better as we truly want what is best for our students”. Graham 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 


